
                                                                           
 

 
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT PROGRAM  

1101 Beach Street – Room 111, Flint, Michigan 48502-1470 ∙ (810) 257-3010 ∙ www.gcmpc.org 
An Equal Opportunity Organization ∙ Equal Housing Opportunity 

 
 
 

 
MEMORANDUM 

 
 
TO:  Clerks – Participating Local Units of Government, Surrounding Counties 
   
FROM:  Cody Roblyer, Lead Planner 
  Genesee County Metropolitan Planning Commission 
 
DATE:  February 27, 2023 
 
SUBJECT: Draft Genesee County Solid Waste Management Plan Amendment 
 
Attached is a draft copy of Genesee County's Solid Waste Management Plan (SWMP) 
Amendment. This Draft copy should be made accessible to the public for review beginning 
on March 1, 2023, through May 30, 2023. Additionally, please make a digital copy available 
on your website. The Genesee County SWMP is required by the Michigan Department of 
Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy (EGLE) to ensure that the county can properly 
dispose of waste for the next ten years. More specifically, the SWMP describes materials 
management data, public input, deficiencies, goals and objectives to enhance materials 
management practices, solid waste facilities, as well as implementation strategies to 
improve Genesee County’s solid waste system. The draft plan can also be viewed on our 
website at the following link:  
http://gcmpc.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/02/Genesee-County-Solid-Waste-
Management-Plan-Draft-Final.pdf.  
 
Staff is requesting input from the local units of government and surrounding counties 
concerning the Plan itself. A public hearing, for the purpose of obtaining comments on the 
Solid Waste Management Plan, will be held on April 5, 2023, at 1:00 PM in the Genesee 
County Administration Building, Room 222, 1101 Beach Street, Flint.   
 
Three open houses will also be held to gather public input on the plan. These open houses 
are scheduled for: 
 
Tuesday, April 18, 2023, from 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. at the Flint Farmers’ Market, 300 East 1st 
Street, Flint, MI 48502 
 
Wednesday, April 19, 2023, from 9:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. at the Loose Senior Center, 707 North 
Bridge Street, Linden, MI 48451 
 
Thursday, April 20, 2023, from 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. at the Montrose Township Hall, 11444 
Seymour Road, Montrose, MI 48457 
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A comment sheet has been provided for your use. Additional copies of this form may be 
made for the use of your citizens. Any written comments received will be included in the 
Plan and submitted to the Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy.  
Comments are due no later than May 30, 2023. They may be emailed to Cody Roblyer at 
croblyer@geneseecountymi.gov, faxed (810) 257-3185, or mailed to the attention of Cody 
Roblyer, Lead Planner, Solid Waste Program, Room 111, 1101 Beach Street, Flint, Michigan, 
48502. 
 
Please contact Cody Roblyer, Lead Planner, at (810) 766-6570 if you have any questions 
concerning this matter. Thank you. 
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